
HAB 9-30-18
Below are the results of the last HAB sample taken 9-30-18.
 
The results are significantly lower as well as the bloom appears to have subsided lake wide.
 
We don't anticipate having to take anymore samples this year.
 
The results from the 9/30/2018 shoreline bloom sample that you submitted showed blue-green chlorophyll a levels below the DEC Confirmed Bloom threshold of 25 µg/L. 
 
While DEC does not encourage people to immerse themselves in any blooms, the risk associated with the bloom at this location appears to be low.  
 
Thank you for submitting the sample.

